
  

 
 

   

 

 

 

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

Statement on the conditions for peaceful elections in Haiti 
Adopted on 19 September 2025 
Buenos Aires, Argentina 
 
 
From the Global Progressive Alliance, in defense of our democratic principles and respect for 
human rights, we express our deep concern about the serious political, humanitarian, and 
security crisis that Haiti is experiencing. 
 
We recognize the courage of the Haitian people and their legitimate aspirations to live in 
peace and democracy, but we reiterate that the current conditions of violence, dominated by 
the actions of armed groups, make it impossible to restore institutional order and hold free 
and secure elections without the firm support of the international community. 
 
In this regard, we support the resolutions of the United Nations Security Council and, in 
particular, the deployment of the Multinational Security Support Mission (MSS) in Haiti. 
 
We urge member states and multilateral organizations to intensify their efforts and 
commitments to ensure the success of this mission, which is the only realistic way to 
neutralize the criminal actions of armed gangs and restore minimum conditions of security 
and governance. 
 
We reaffirm that only Haitians themselves can decide their future, but that democratic 
process will only be possible with the effective cooperation of the international community, 
which must act decisively to support the Haitian people in rebuilding their institutions, 
achieving economic recovery, and protecting human rights. 
 
The stability of Haiti is essential not only for its citizens, but also for the peace, security, and 
sustainable development of the entire region, which will continue to advocate for 
multilateral, responsible, and sustainable solutions. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


